
Minutes   Skype Meeting  December 1, 2015 
 

Present: Mitchell, Evelyne, Robert, Yann 

Absent: Laurent, Sheel 

 

Agenda was previously emailed to everyone several days before. 

 

Mitchell opened the meeting as everyone joined in. 

 

Minutes of last meeting were reviewed with to do items discussed later. 

Evelyne made a motion to accept minutes (12/15/2014) with Robert second.  Minutes 

approved. 

 

Since it has been a while since our last meeting there was a lot of personal talk to catch 

up on.  If anyone missed these conversations and would like greater detail that I feel 

appropriate to comment here, please contact individually. 

Briefly: 

 Evelyne has had a challenging year on several fronts that has her distracted from 

N.O.T. activities in general.  She completed the first of a three year educational 

course to obtain further accreditation.  

 Robert has also had some health issues that are resolving at this point. 

 Yann mentioned that France, especially Paris is still in the mist of turmoil from 

the recent terrorist activities there.  People are feeling a bit paranoid and we all 

hope thing return to normalcy soon.  

 Mitchell reported that he/I am doing well, working longer office hours and 

keeping busy with website updates and continuing with the monthly research 

reports.  The monthly research reports do get quite a bit of activity ranging from 

80 to 180 hits monthly.  Attached is a 3-month summary report of website hits for 

your perusal.    

 

Further discussions: 

1. It was suggested to Evelyne that there should be a reference to the lifelong work 

of Dr. Ferreri in Wikipedia with a direct link to our website.   This could serve to 

eliminate some of the confusion to the public as to which organization is the 

official one representing N.O.T. . 

Evelyne has a contact that she can explore to possibly make this happen.  The 

board should create, review and unanimously approve whatever ends up in 

Wikipedia if we are successful in this venture. 

 



2. Robert will make a concerted effort to contact a local New York ICAK teaching 

diplomate whom he has taken some seminars with to ask what it takes to create a 

CEU seminar teaching N.O.T., i.e. licensing board requirements and fees in New 

York area.   Robert will also ask what if any copyright issues may be involved if 

any future N.O.T. manual contains pictures and or direct quotes from published 

ICAK materials, (i.e. David Walters etc.).  Evelyne mentioned of a website called 

http://www.daz3d.com/ to possible obtain anatomical pictures. 

 

I know in California there are extensive requirements in submitting a full and 

thorough teaching outline that has to approve by the Board of Examiners as well 

as hefty annual fees.  Additionally CEU seminars are sponsored commonly by 

chiropractic schools, state associations or nutritional companies.   These prior 

three options would be a challenge for N.O.T.  

 

3. Evelyne created a group network on the Whats App international cell phone 

application which will allow ease of communication especially simple texting. 

This could be used for informal Board communications and reminders for 

upcoming Skype meeting. 

Sheel and Laurent should make sure they have this app on their cell phone and 

Evelyne will invite you in on the group.  If you have any questions about this 

connect with Evelyne. 

 

4. Mitchell brought up the topic of what activities and directions the Board should 

pursue for 2016.   Some topics discussed were: 

 Having a physical meeting possible in Germany in mid-2016 possible mid-

May. 

 Having more frequent Skype meetings 

 Completing the unfinished goals of our March 2014 Paris meeting. 

 

Mitchell recorded parts of the meeting.  Because the skype meeting was 1:50 minutes 

and contained several personal conversations, I decided not to edit it at this time and 

post it on the website or maintain it archives.  If anyone would like to listen to the audio 

recording, please contact me within 3 weeks before it is discarded. 

 

If anyone has any concerns or future agenda items, please contact me. 

No specific date for the next Skype meeting was set other than it will be in early 2016. 

 

Submitted by, 

Mitchell Corwin 

12/01/2015 

http://www.daz3d.com/

